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Last term the Junior Team (Prep-2) worked on team building in Creations with a focus 
on oral language development. Students worked through building a house out of 
playdoh and tooth picks, a balloon person or animal and created a restaurant/café. 
This helped students to build their team work and negotiation skills.  
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Welcome back to term 2 albeit a different term to what we are used to. As I type this report, it has 
been great to hear that most students are working remotely using the online platform Teams. I would 
like to thank all of my staff who have put in many hours of work to ensure this morning has gone as 
smoothly as possible for every child. I also appreciate the patience of families who have experienced some technical glitches on 
day 1. Some students are working with a hard copy of work which has been provided by the school. A small number of students are 
completing the remote learning at school because their parents are essential workers. There are only a few of these students, and 
I am pleased that families are following the department guidelines that if they can stay at home and learn, they must do so.  
 
If you do need to send your child to school, because no other arrangements are possible, we need to be notified by Friday morning, 
at 10am of this week, of any requests for students to come to school the following week. This is so staffing can be arranged to 
supervise the students at school. This will be the case every week, with requests to attend school to me by 10am Friday the week 
prior. A message will be sent later through Compass and Facebook where you can submit the form online, or hard copies of the 
form can be collected from the school office. 
 
I look forward to seeing the learning that the students are completing at home, as the activities are sent back to the teacher via 
Seesaw. It is an unusual start to term, but once again I congratulate my staff and all the families for their willingness to adapt and 
provide the best possible learning for the students at Avenel Primary School.  
 
Stay safe and healthy everyone.   
Your feedback is always welcome at davis.ross.g@edumail.vic.gov.au  

 
 

OTHER THINGS YOU NEED TO  KNOW é. 
 

LEARNING FROM HOME: INFORMATION FOR PARENTS AND CARERS 
The coronavirus (COVID-19) advice for parents, carers and guardians web page at 
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/parents/Pages/coronavirus-advice-parents.aspx contains some very useful information and 
resources for parents and families including: 

¶ term 2 school dates 
¶ early childhood education and care services 
¶ attendance 
¶ learning from home 
¶ health information 
¶ advice for parents and carers of international students 
¶ advice for parents of apprentices and trainees 
¶ talking to your child. 
¶ Resources and tips - In addition to the resources and materials provided by your school, you might find the links resources 
on this page handy for extended learning. 

 
ON-SITE ATTENDANCE REQUEST FORM - The attached link will take you to an online form which parents are requested to 
complete if they require on-site attendance for their child/ren during Term 2. The form must be completed on a weekly basis with 
your required hours.  
 
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=N7Ns2Ycaz0S2mzzsM0pMHygp6r02BGxMsCiTPpZnSYdUQ0hDUFdNU
EM2NFVWRldOQllURk0yNlUwRi4u  
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https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=N7Ns2Ycaz0S2mzzsM0pMHygp6r02BGxMsCiTPpZnSYdUQ0hDUFdNUEM2NFVWRldOQllURk0yNlUwRi4u


LUNCH ORDERS - Avenel Cafe is pleased to confirm that lunch orders will operate as normal for children attending school. We will 
work with Vicki and the office to ensure business as usual in these extra ordinary times. With this in mind and trying to be fair for all 
children attending Avenel Primary, we will also offer lunch orders for all even if they donôt attend school during the lock down.  
 
If you can let the cafe know the day before for items like Cinnamon Donut, Pie and Sausage Roll (sourced from Avenel News Agency 
or Nagambie Bakery), these items will be sourced prior to opening at 10:30Aam each morning Wednesday to Friday. Please note 
fried food will only be available Friday only - we are trying to ensure business as usual as much as possible.  
 
The Lunch Order form for Term 2 is located at the end of this newsletter and also on our webpage. 
 
 
 
 



SCHOLASTIC BOOKCLUB ï This term Scholastic are doing a virtual catalogue. Copy and paste the link 
https://scholastic.com.au/book-club/virtual-catalogue-1/ to access the online catalogue. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

AROUND THE ROOMS 
 

To ï Archie Butler, Keon Mulraney, Willow Harper, Zac Anderson, Ben Davies, Annika Padgett, Lucy Steers, Frankie 
Williams, Alexander Gacelos, Imogen McAllister, Hudson OôBrien, Dustin Cocks, Bailey Dean, Jackson Harland, Violet 
Byers an Ruby Hart. 
 

Congratulations to the following students of the week  
 
Brendan Hurlock - for his enthusiasm when researching for his inquiry presentation. J 
Isobel Elston ï For assisting her peers in a warm, generous and kind manner. J 
Olivia Johns ï for using a correct unit of measurement when measuring items from the 
classroom. J 
Haylee Thomas - For her consistent effort in developing her understandings around 
fractions. J 
Luca Kecskes - for his focus and engagement during mathematical sessions and fluency 
time. J 
Nate Sidebottom - for always giving something back in our school environment. J   
Ella King - for consistently working toward our class focus in taking pride in her work. J 
Imogen OõBrien - For always treating her friends and classmates with respect. J 

 

https://scholastic.com.au/book-club/virtual-catalogue-1/


 


